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November Dinner Meeting  

 
Join your fellow members November 20, 2014 

at 

China Star Palace  
270 S. Wayne Rd. 

Please Park in Bank Parking Lot  
Westland, Mich. 48186 

 
Social Hour 1800(6:00pm) Dinner 1900(7:00pm) 

 50/25/25 Raffle 

 

Chinese Buffet  

Tea, Coffee, & Pop  

$17.00 per person 

Tax & tip Included 

 

CHECK OR EXACT CHANGE APPRECIATED  

 

******CASH BAR******* 

 

Reservations required by November 15, 2014  
Please call Lt Judy Stewart, S , 734-591-0492 or email 

jwstew4@att.net  
 

Reservations must be canceled three days prior to meeting 
or you will be billed for your meal!! 
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Commanderôs MessageCommanderôs Message  

 

 

 

 

Wow, what a weekend we had in Bay City at the Conference. Several of us ar-
rived on Thursday to begin decorating the hospitality room. Everything was go-
ing smoothly until Friday morning when we found out that the road construc-
tion crews did something to the electrical and there was no electricity at the 
planetarium. Quick work by P/C Marilyn Book and Lt/C Celeste Hoitash, along with the DoubleTree Hotel 
staff, and we had our substitute entertainment with Jim Hoke, the hypnotist we had in 2007. The Friday 
ƴƛƎƘǘ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭƛǘȅ ǊƻƻƳ ǘƻǳǊ ǿŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘΦ 5ŜŀǊōƻǊƴΩǎ ǊƻƻƳ ǿŀǎ ŀƎŀƛƴ ŘŜŎƻǊŀǘŜŘ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
haunted house decorations that everyone provided. A big thank you to P/C Jana Smith and Sergei 
{ŎƘƛǇǇŀΣ ŦƻǊ ǎƛǘǘƛƴƎ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǘŀōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ άƘŜŀŘǎ ƻƴ ŀ ǇƭŀǘǘŜǊΦέ {ŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǳǊ 
were surprised when they lifted the cover on the platter to find a ghost head staring up at them. Thank 
ȅƻǳ [ǘ WŜǊǊȅ [ŀ[ƻƴŘŜ ŦƻǊ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ƎǊŜŀǘ άƘŀǳƴǘŜŘέ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΦ 
 
Dearborn is one of the few, if not the only squadron who decorates the lobby of the hotel for the confer-
ence we host. We had several ghosts, flying skeletons and a nine foot dragon. The dragon was compli-
ƳŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ tκ/Ωǎ CǊŀƴƪ ŀƴŘ /ƘŜǊƛ aǳȅƭŀŜǊǘΦ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ф ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜŘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŜƴǘŜǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƘƻǘŜƭ 
by Dearborn members who were in costume. I am sure the other guests of the hotel were wondering 
what was going on. 
 
The Saturday seminars and business meeting went off without a hitch. The Alpena Power Squadron will 
turn in their charter and will be dissolved. The fall business meeting is also the awards meeting. Con-
gratulations to P/C Jana Smith, SN, for receiving, and being recognized, as the only member in District 9 
to complete her full certificate this year. For her efforts, I was honored to receive two awards on behalf 
of Dearborn; The Donald C. Beran, SN, Squadron Educational Achievement Award--this award is pre-
sented to the Squadron with the highest percentage of members who have earned the USPS Educational 
Achievement Award (Full Certificate) during the educational year; Prince Henry the Navigator Awardτ
this award is one of the oldest and most prestigious in the District. This award is presented to the Squad-
ron with the best percentage improvement in the number of students achieving the grade of Navigator in 
the preceding educational year who were taught by the squadron. 
 
It was a great honor to receive on behalf of P/C Gerald Majeske, JN, his plaque and pin commemorating 
his being a member of the United States Power Squadrons® for 50 years. This is quite an achievement 
that is shared by few. His squadron experience and advice has helped many new Commanders get 
through their year as Commander. I have been fortunate enough to have been able to ask for his advice 
for almost two years. Congratulations and thank you Jerry! 
 
The Nominating Committee is working diligently to find members for various positions. Please consider 
helping the squadron in some capacity.  The more we work together, the easier it is for all. If you would 
like to know what positions are open, please contact P/C Bill Stewart, SN, chairman of the Nominating 
Committee. 
 
I would like to welcome our new member, Ben Burdick, to Dearborn Sail & Power Squadron. Ben is the 
ƴŜǿ ƻǿƴŜǊ ƻŦ ŀ нфΩ ǎŀƛƭōƻŀǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘƻŎƪŜŘ ƛƴ ¢ŀǿŀǎΦ  IŜ ƛǎ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ¦{t{ ŀǎ Ƙƛǎ ŦŀǘƘŜǊ ǿŀǎ ŀ 
member of Birmingham Power Squadron before moving  out  of state.  Welcome Ben! 
      
     Cdr Suzanne Rayburn, SN 
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Educational DepartmentEducational Department   

                 NovemberNovember   

 

Andre Jess  06 Bob Brusseau 09 

Steve Deak  06 Jack Knutson 18 

 Tom Bush  07 Andy Zakar  26         
       

 

 

 

 

  

First of all, I would like to thank everyone who helped with the hospitality room at the 

fall conference. I would like to single out Jana Smith and Sergei Schippa for spending 

most of the time Friday night under a table with just their head showing (see pictures) 

as part of our scary house decorations. Thanks again everyone. 

Education Updates 

 The ABC boating classesô material will remain unchanged for the 2015 boating 

season. I am currently working on setting up the schedules for Canton and John 

Glenn. As soon as they are set, I will send them out to the instructors. We will  also try 

to set up a class at Gander Mountain after the Novi boat show. I do not think we will 

do Seamanship this year, due to the fact that most of the material is covered in the ba-

sic boating class. Trying to teach Seamanship and a Basic Boating class at the same 

time is very difficult. 

 The Boating Skills Virtual Trainer will be available at the 2015 spring confer-

ence. This is like a very realistic video game to teach boating skills. Come and try it 

out.  

 Course updates: In partnership with Boat US more seminars will be available 

online as webinars.  National is also looking at allowing  a student to pay $10.00 and 

letting them take a course test; if they pass, they get course credit.  Celestial Tools 

has a new version 4.61, try it out. Marine  Navigation;  USPS is using the CPS course 

as ours is not yet finished, and by the sound of things, will not be anytime soon. 

Lt/C Frank Muylaert, SN 
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The Cycle of Boating ï Fall Transition  

 

Boating and boat ownership has its own cycle, just as the 
earth cycles through the seasons and we cycle through life.  Two cycles with different time 
lines.  The longer cycle of life is just the time we choose to be boaters.  For some it is a few 
years.  For others it is almost a lifetime.  The autumn of the year in our area typically corre-
sponds to the end of the boating season, winterizing, dry docking, or otherwise putting the 
vessel to rest for the winter.  As a current boater I need to deal with this season just as any 
other boater in the northern Midwest states. 

I remember the first year we had our Catalina sailboat and the first year we had our 
Island Packet sailboat.  There was a lot of excitement, as owners of a new boat to us at the 
beginning of the season.  Then there was lots of anticipation and anxiety winterizing the boat 
for the first time that fall.  In both cases we relied on the help of our other sailor friends and 
Power Squadron members.  Our Power Squadron family was invaluable to us in giving good 
information, helping when needed, offering tools and equipment that we did not have. 

Later this month, when we put FantaC to rest for our ninth season with her, Celeste 
and I will laugh about all the little things that we canôt seem to remember from year to year.  
We will work side by side and independently as we have forged a process to get done all the 
things that must be correctly completed in order to preserve the boat and engine, maintain the 
sails, and have her prepped for the next season.  The point is that even today, we will look at 
ways to improve the process, improve the boat, make sure that everything is completed prop-
erly and checked off our list ï yes it helps to be list people. 

As we are in the last stages of winterizing and getting the frame ready for shrink wrap-
ping, we begin to record all the things we want or need to get done before the launch next 
spring.  We all know that next spring comes around sooner than we think.  We note any safety 
items that need updating, and anything else we want to make ready to improve or enhance 
our boating experience next year. 

After several years, our system is almost foolproof (I said almost).  So once wrapped 
and the solar panels are installed to keep the batteries topped off, I can put my mind to other 
things for a few months.  All of this is possible and made easier through the educational 
courses of the Power Squadrons and our Power Squadron friends.  So if you are struggling 
with an idea about winterizing your boat, trying to figure out a better way to get it done, or 
thinking about a winter improvement project, call one of your Power Squadron friends and get 
a helping hand.  The information you get may be priceless.  For all of you that seem to forget 
the little things from year to year, laugh about it and share the story.  It will help you remember 
and make a friend laugh with you. 

 

ñThere is little success where there is little laughter.ò  -- Andrew Carnegie, 

 

Lt/C Fred Hoitash, SN 

Administrative DepartmentAdministrative Department   
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NOMINATING COMMITTEE 

 

It is the time of year to start filling the slate for our leaders and workers for 2015. As 
chairman of the Nominating Committee for a second year, I will again be asking many 
of you for a second time if you would like to contribute to our success by working on a 
position or important committee. 

 

As we have downsized the Executive Committee, getting a merit mark may require 
extending your expertise to another committee! 

 
Last monthôs Administrative Officerôs article was extremely timely and hit the nail on 
the head. 

Having worked for many committees and departments at the squadron and district 
level, I can assure you that the help and guidance is abundant if you have any ques-
tions about the job. 

 

There are very detailed descriptions of all the jobs in our SOPôs.  If anyone would like 
a copy of a specific position please let me know. 

 

We live in a world of instant gratification and communication. I can assure you that 
most of these jobs do have a learning curve, but I can tell you from experience that the 
gratification and rewards are well worth the effort. 

 

P/C William M. Stewart, SN 

 

Mary Jackson, 

P/C Lyn Jackson, SN 

P/C Bill Stewart, SN, 
Ben Burdick, 

Nancy Konopka 

Lt/C Leon Collins, SN, 
Lt Richard Babcock, AP, 

P/C Al Spiteri, SN 

October General Membership Meeting  Photos courtesy of Cdr Sue Rayburn, SN  
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 THE GOOD OLD DAYS, REALLY?  

We were getting ready to head into the Harbor for a dayôs fishing. We plugged in the way 
points on the chart plotter, turned on the depth warning device and fish finder, fired up the four
-stroke, and quickly put the boat up on plane. I had my ugly stick rod at hand, along with the 
anti-backlash reel fully loaded with monofilament.  

I was sorting through the tackle box to select the proper lure for the light and water clarity con-
ditions when it happened. FLASH BACK! Suddenly, I was teenager fishing for pan fish on Big 
Bear Lake in Lewiston, Michigan. Do you remember the simpler days: getting up at 5:00 AM to 
scour the front lawn with a flashlight looking for night crawlers;  then looking under every rock 
or log for  earth worms, so we could scoop them up and place them in our tackle box: an 
empty tin can? 

Our cooler: a galvanized floor pail with ice from the corner store, cut in blocks from the lake 
last winter,  stored in the ñice house. Our anchor: an empty paint can filled with ready mix con-
crete and a rope just long enough to reach the bottom tied to the wire handle. Our fish finder: 
me, looking into the water until a bed of ñperch weedsò rose near the surface.   

Our fishing boat was a wooden twelve footer and for ñmotor powerò  I cranked away at the 
oars. Later in life we were able to afford a 10 horse Johnson. Somebody always had to sit in 
the rear and steer by turning the motor. I liked the responsibility, but to this day I still smell that 
awful odor of the gas and oil mixture as it burned  

Our only safety gear: the flat cushion I sat on, whose label said it was a flotation device. It had 
two circular handles and I was told that if we sunk to put it on my back and insert my arms 
through the handles, wearing it like a back pack. The boat leaked water, but we always carried 
a bailing can and learned how to put our feet up on the oar locks in order to keep our shoes 
dry 

My fishing rod was an eight foot bamboo pool with a line tied to the end that had a hook and 
bobber attached. When the bobber went down you quickly jerked the pole up vertically and a 6 
inch beauty swung towards you. It was a wild scramble to catch the fish wriggling on the end 
of an eight foot pendulum before it hit the boat and fell back in the water or slapped your fish-
ing mate in the face.  

And we call those ñTHE GOOD OLD DAYS!ò 

To enjoy the good ñNew Daysò become a confident boater. The United States Power 

Squadrons® has a course for you. To learn more contact your local power squadron unit 

or go to www.,usps.org. As its members remind us: ñBoating is funéweôll show you how!ò 

 

****** 

Lt. Bill Hempel 

Senior Feature Writer 

Marketing/Public Relations Committee 

United States Power Squadrons® 

http://www.,usps.org
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Published by the Marketing/ PR Committee 
United States Power Squadrons® 
Contact Greg Scotten gscotten@comcast.net 
 

           IN BOATING, UNEXPECTED IS UNACCEPTABLE  

Most of us read or hear on the news, about lost boaters... with news of frantic water and air 

searches being frequently broadcast, and the happy day the lost boater is discovered on an 

island by a helicopter. Typically, the boater is blown out of control when an unexpected storm 

with accompanying high winds suddenly appears. Typically, helicopter pilot hovers over the 

island, while the boater calmly sits on the beach awaiting the rescue team. 

I donôt know which upsets me more: our tax dollars wasted on a rescue situation that never 

should have happened; or, all of the rescue personnel being diverted from real emergencies to 

pick up someone sitting on a beach; or, the fact that through his own recklessness a boater 

put himself in jeopardy.  

A responsible and prepared boater will never experience ñthe unexpected.ò Storms are not 

created instantly. Storms have a slow beginning that that can be foreseen, thus the term 

ñweather forecasters.ò The weather is forecast on the daily news at least four times daily. 

Many web sites, including that of the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration 

(NOAA), are also available. All a boaters need to look up at the sky and observe cloud forma-

tions to obtain fair warning of any approaching fronts.  

If a lost boater had checked the weather forecast before heading out, they may well have not 

been in the predicament in the first place. The simple act of looking ahead would save taxpay-

ers a lot of money, reduce wear and tear on rescue assets and personnel, and save loved 

ones a lot of worry. Carrying a hand-held VHF radio would allow the boater to monitor weather 

and to use channel 16 to tell rescuers exactly where he was beached. 

Before you go out, have your check lists. 1) Did I get a full up to the hour weather forecast for 

where I am and where I am going? 2) Are all the boatôs operating equipment running properly? 

3) Are all the required and essential things on board? 4) Are they stored properly? 5) Is there 

enough fuel on board to meet the rule: ñone third to go, one third to return, and the rest, just in 

case?ò 6) Did I leave a ñFloat Planò (where I am going, when I will return, who is on board, 

what my boat looks like from a distance) with a responsible person? And 7) Do I have emer-

gency food and water just in case everything fails 

The antidote for ñthe unexpectedò is ñpreparedness!ò To know what it means to be prepared, 

seek information from the members of the United States Power Squadrons® who tell us: 

ñBoating is funé Weôll show you howò.  Go to their website at www.USPS.org for courses and 

seminars in your area. 

    

Lt. Bill Hempel 
Senior Feature Writer 
Marketing/Public relations Committee 
United States Power Squadrons® 

mailto:gscotten@comcast.net
http://www.USPS.org
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Fall Conference  Photos courtesy of Cdr Sue Rayburn, SN 

P/C Fred Hoitash, SN 

Doll courtesy of P/Stf/C Sally 

Lemus, P, coffin courtesy of  

Lt/C Frank Muylaert, SN 
P/C Jana Smith, SN P/C Marilyn Book, AP 

Marie Collins, 

P/C Cheri Muylaert, JN, 

Mary Jackson 

P/C Al Tondreau, JN, 

Lt/C Fred Hoitash, SN 

Nine foot dragon courtesy of 

P/Côs Frank & Cheri Muylaert 

 P/C Jana Smith, SN, 

Receiving her Certificate of 

Educational Achievement 

Cdr Sue Rayburn, SN, receiv-

ing the Educational Achieve-

ment Award Trophy 

Cdr Sue Rayburn, SN, receiv-

ing the Prince Henry Navigator 

Award Trophy 

 
 

 
Cdr Suzanne Rayburn, SN 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Lt Jerry LaLonde, S, 

Stf/C Linda LaLonde, P 

P/R/C Pat Johnston, SN, 

Lt/C Mark School, JN, 

P/C Al Tondreau, JN 


